## President's Report - October 2022

president@readingea.com

610-374-7101

"When given the choice between right and kind, choose kind." Wayne W. Dryer

**New Educators-** Please encourage our new educators to view the presentation and enroll in the Union. Everything is now online making it even easier to enroll today! Visit <a href="https://www.readingea.com">www.readingea.com</a> and scroll to the bottom of the page to find the link to the new educators presentation.

**Direct Dues:** Direct dues will begin to be pulled with our October 21 pay if you have chosen the EFT option. If you have chosen either credit card option, you will see the charge reflected on November 1. If you have received a new credit card or changed banks (bank accounts) please make sure you update your information prior to OCTOBER 17! You may do this by visiting www.psea.org/directdues

**Early Bird Negotiations:** The negotiations team has had 3 successful meetings so far. We are getting closer to having an initial proposal. Our next step will be to schedule 3 meeting dates with the district so both sides can present their initial proposals.

**Health Insurance Premium Wavier:** Don't forget if you had a physical and turned in the appropriate paperwork, you will see that you have not been charged your premium for 4 pays starting with the first pay in October.